AT City of Azusa

NS

AZUSA

LIGHT & WATER
For Quality of Life

June 24, 2025

Wildfire Safety Advisory Board
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety
California Natural Resources Agency
715 P Street, 20th Floor

Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: City of Azusa — Light & Water Department 2024 Wildfire Mitigation Plan

Dear Wildfire Safety Advisory Board:

This letter notifies the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board (“WSAB”) that on June 23, 2025, Azusa Light &
Water (“ALW”) presented its existing Wildfire Mitigation Plan (“WMP”) to its Utility Board at a publicly
noticed meeting, in accordance with Public Utilities Code section 8387(b). ALW’s current WMP was
adopted on June 19, 2023. For the year 2025, ALW did not update or change its WMP as there were no
material or policy changes in its distribution system. On June 23, 2025 ALW presented its 2023 WMP to
the Azusa Utility Board during its regular monthly meeting to provide the opportunity for public and
Utility Board comments as required by PUC section 8387 (b).

ALW does not have any overhead electric supply facilities located in or near an area of the state that is
designed as “extreme” or “elevated” in the California Public Utilities Commission’s High Fire Threat
District Map. In consideration of this historical wildfire risk, ALW has determined that its existing
WMP adequately addresses the risk of a utility-caused, catastrophic wildfire occurring in AL W’s service
territory and that no substantive changes are merited for this reporting year. ALW will continue to
evaluate its existing WMP in relation to the wildfire risk posed by ALW’s system on an annual basis.

ALW hereby resubmits its 2023 comprehensive WMP to WSAB for the year 2025. If you have any
questions, 1 can be reached by email at hvuong(@azusaca.gov or by phone at (626)812-5172

Sincerely, /-‘
i
Hien Vuong

Assistant General Manager — Electric Operations
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